
Dear incoming Year 3 and 4,

I wanted to write you a letter before you started, as we haven’t been able to see each other before 
September!

I am very excited about the year ahead. We’ve got lots of fun things planned! When you come back, 
our topic will be ‘Location, Location, Location’, where we will be looking at our local area and beyond, 
becoming expert geographers!

We are also lucky that we have Mrs. Warnes in our class and Miss Dorr will be joining us as an 
additional adult in our class. 

Some of you would have been in the school as key worker children. However, lots of you haven’t been 
in school since March! The school looks very similar but there will be some changes.

Rowan Class will arrive between 8:40 and 8.50am. Your grown will drop you off at the main gate. You 
will enter the classroom from the gate by the school Kitchen garden. When you come into the 
classroom, you will clean your hands and be asked to sit at your desk and complete a morning activity.

The school day will end at the usual time of 3:05pm. Your grown-up will collect you from the ‘purple 
chair’

We will still be doing Maths, English… all the subjects you are used to in Y2 and Y3! You will have Mr. 
Henery for some PE, and Mrs. Warnes will be teaching you Computing. Ms. Berners will be taking our 
music lessons. We will be washing our hands more and considering this in our lessons.

You will each have your own packs – these will contain a pencil, rubber, ruler, colouring pencils, 
whiteboard, whiteboard rubber, whiteboard pen, maths equipment and English equipment. 

You will be sat at a table with one other person. If you have a sibling in the class, you will be sat with 
them. You will be sitting there in most lessons, apart from PE of course!

At breaks, Rowan class will have their own space and equipment to play in. Unfortunately, we won’t be 
able to join other classes yet as we have to keep in our bubble. However, by keeping a safe space, you 
will be able to play with your friends in Rowan!

At breaks, you will need to bring your own healthy snack in. We won’t be having tuck for the time 
being. 

Parents, if you have any questions about Rowan class do not hesitate to email me using the class email 
address – rowan@lyng.norfolk.sch.uk. I will try to get on my emails a couple of times a week during 
the holidays to answer any queries you have. 

There was a lot to cover in that letter, so I hope I have managed to let you know everything you need 
to know about our lovely little class J

I can’t wait to get started!

Miss Cartwright J
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